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TO
The Honorable President and Members of the City Council
c/o Karen Randle, Room 400 City Hali

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 11-0788.

This PUD bill authorizes a residential development to be known as Holabird Manor Condominiums, which is to
include a maximum of 290 residential dwelling units ang 19,264 square feet of retail/office space. This is the
first that the Department of Transportation (DOT) is hearing about this project. According to Section 16-301 of
the Baltimore Zoning Code, the City Council must refer any zoning legislation

and all accompanying documents to the Director of Transportation for review, and, if required, a traffic-impact
study, as provided in § 2-305 {“Traffic-impact study”} of this article, if:

(1) the proposed zoning authorization involves 15,000 sq. ft. or more of gross floor area; and

(2) a traffic-impact study for the proposed zoning authorization has not already been undertaken in
accordance with this article or the Baltimore City Building, Fire, and Related Codes.

According to § 2-305 of the Zoning Code, “a traffic-impact study is required if any 1 of the criteria specified in
Building Code § 105.3.2.3 apply.” Under Building Code § 105.3.2.3, “[a] traffic-impact study is required if the
proposed work involves . . . 100 or more dwelling units.” Therefore, this project requires a traffic-impact study.
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